STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE — TOWN OF SURRY
SELECTMEN
MEETING MINUTES JULY 8, 2024

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Steve Goldsmith and Ron
Profaizer. Ron Profaizer will be absent July 15, 2024.

Steve Goldsmith signed the septic local approval for Dale Freihofer on Farm Rd.

Jay Croteau emailed Paul Desilet sub division information for 5A 91 A Marcotte /Hoyt.
The selectmen signed payroll.

The selectmen signed and paid bills.

The meeting for the Lower Pond Road is scheduled for Thursday July 25, 2024 at 6:00 at the site. Jay
Croteau will contact Kevin Thatcher engineer, Leon Watkins for tree removal, Mike Edwards site work
consultant and Durwin Clark Highway Department Ron Profaizer will post the meeting. The Conservation
Committee will be invited.

Steve Goldsmith requested a tax card for 58 Farm Road.

Jay Croteau will contact Durwin Clark about the plugged culvert near driveway at 613 Old Walpole RD.
Jay Croteau will contact Durwin Clark about the dirt pile at 704 Old Walpole Rd to check if it is the town’s
responsibility.

Steve Goldsmith looked at the forms for Gillis approved concrete slab. He also checked on the question
of the two driveways and indicated only one was being used with the second used to move material on
occasion.

Ron Profaizer will work with the Berglunds on Tuesday for new password information.
Jay Croteau will speak to Durwin Clark about sloping sides of the roads for culverts.

Tim Small declined the address for his garage. Jay Croteau will contact Bruce Smith to not pursue the 83
Village Rd. number.

Denise Dragon has agreed to be the town auditor.

Jay Croteau and Jill Lane will purchase a computer for the Supervisors of the Checklist and additional
supplies at Staples this week.

Ron Profaizer continues to work on a town email list.

Ron Profaizer continues to work on Community Power will a projected meeting in early September with
a target date this fall.

Awaiting a formal response from Gary Kinyon regarding the retention ponds.

Steve Goldsmith cancelled the town account with Ciardelli.



Jay Croteau motioned to strike the lower Pond Road meeting in last week’s minutes. Steve Goldsmith
seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to strike the meeting from the minutes.

Ron Profaizer noted the Recreation Department posted the town yard sale on the website for July 20 and
21. See the website for details.

Ron Profaizer is looking for the third member voted for the Recreation Committee. Melissa Crotto Young
still needs to be sworn in but has accepted the position.

Sabrina Contrady will be added to the website as a Supervisor of the Checklist.

Ron Profaizer will email the BEAD information for the July 22, 2024 meeting.

Bruce Smith is continues to work with E 911 for Army Corp of Engineer and the campground.

The Town Clerk’s have been approved to purchase a portable air conditioner for their office. $328.00

Appointment forms need for Deputy Treasurer Jason Contrady and Deputy Tax Collector Sharon
Sweeney.

The Townhall will be rented for a bridal shower July 14, 2024 in the afternoon.

Ron Profaizer motioned to accept the minutes as amended . Correction of school payrment to $140,000.
Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to accept the minutes as amended.

Jay Croteau motioned to adjourn. Ron Profaizer seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M.



